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Prior to sitting down to write this chapter report I was on Facebook and was looking at my 
memories, I then realized it was a year ago that we were at Too Broke. "Damn" I sure do 
miss being at Too Broke this year and I am sure that most of you feel the same. It is always 
a great time and a good way to see all of you from the other chapters. We will just have to 
look forward to Too Broke next year. 

Our last meeting was Monday, May 18th. and it was our first "Biker Taco Monday", the tacos 
were great, and we felt that the meeting was a success. Prior to the start of the actual 
meeting we took a chapter picture with our new Chapter banner that we made, going to ask 
Eric if he can post it in the Masterlink. We had a discussion about our cleanup project of a 2 
mile stretch of the Bullhead Parkway, the possibility of getting a 2 mile area near the VFW in 
Golden Valley was brought up. Vicky, one of our members volunteered to look into this with 
the area of Arizona DOT. She got back to me and had the idea of a 2 mile section adjoining 
the Cactus Cuties (Women in The Wind chapter), doing cleanup on the same day and 
working together to complete the cleanup. This seemed like a very good idea and to get 
things rolling I sent out a group email and conducted an email vote and it passed 
overwhelmingly. I submitted the application to the AZ DOT in Kingman and found out this 
past week that we were accepted. 
 
A reminder May is motorcycle awareness month so do what you can to promote awareness 
and remember with things opening up more also brings more vehicle traffic on the road. 
 
Until next month, ride safe and stay healthy. 
 
Tom Aydt 
Mohave Chapter Coordinator 


